SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

COTTONWOOD COUNTRY CLUB

MINUTES OF OCTOBER 11, 2012

PRESENT: LINDA CATON, BUD JENSSEN, SANDY PALLETT, SUE YOUNGBLOOD, MICHAEL CARTER, AND JEANNE SCHWAN – TREASURER.

ABSENT: JIM NIELSON, HOWARD HUMMEL.

CALL TO ORDER: 4:40PM
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF AUGUST 30TH, 2012:  A motion was made by Bud and seconded by Sue to approve the board minutes of August 30th, 2012. Motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: Jeanne reported that excluding outstanding expenses that have yet to be paid SLCT current balance in checking is $28,037.96. The balance of savings is $16,520. Jeanne also handed out a report on estimated yearly expenses which details where the money gets distributed each year. The report is an estimate since there are variables that are difficult to predict. Jeanne also decided that it is time for her to resign as SLCT treasurer. She has performed an outstanding service to SLCT during her tenure as treasurer and will be missed. A search for her replacement is now in order.
MURDER MYSTERY DINNER: Sandy reported on her direction of “Murder at Café Noir” scheduled to run from October 29th through November 2nd. Since the show is sold out, a “raw” or “working” dress rehearsal on Sunday, October 28th will be open to the public at $10 per person (no dinner). Sandy is commended for the time and effort she put in to advertising and marketing to make ticket sales a huge success.

OPEN HOUSE: Sandy reported that attendance at the first open house held at Sun Lakes Country Club had low attendance. At the open house Roxanne Banta talked up the SLCT improve troupe “The ImpraVables”. Additional open houses will be held this Saturday at Cottonwood and next Saturday, the 20th of October at Oakwood.
END OF YEAR PARTY: Sue reported on the viability of past practice in fully funding the SLCT annual end of year party. With diminishing SLCT treasury funds a motion was made by Sue and seconded by Bud to now begin charging the membership for those who wish to attend. Motion carried.

The issue of cookies at intermission was discussed and tabled to discuss at a future board meeting.

SPRING SHOW: The reading committee has approved a play “Dearly Beloved” for the spring production.

Additional items relating to the order of business for the General Membership Meeting to follow the board meeting were discussed.

There were no new items up for discussion.

Meeting adjourned at 5:55PM.

The next board meeting is scheduled for 5PM on November 8th at Cottonwood’s Saguaro Room.

Michael Carter - Secretary 

